
Dear Parents and Students, 

 

I would like to begin by congratulating all of our Year Three students and one Year Five student 

who received the Sacrament of Reconciliation last week. These children were all very well 

prepared and should be very proud of this important milestone. My thanks to Mrs Daquino our 

Religious Education Leader and the classroom teachers; Mrs Karaula, Miss Scobell, Mrs Reid, Mrs 

Dean and Miss Abeynaike for all of their efforts in preparing these students. 

A reminder that our 2023 enrolments are now open. If you have a child that will be starting prep 

next year, please complete an application and return it to school. Interviews for preps for 2023 

will be held next term. 

Have a great weekend. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Tim Kelly 

Principal 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

Glowrey Catholic Primary School 

18th March 2022 



  
 
On Tuesday evening, some of our Glowrey students celebrated their first sacrament of 
Reconciliation. 
It was a beautiful celebration at St Peters Church and we thank Father Anh and Father Thanh for 
guiding the students during the experience.  Thank you very much to the year 3 teachers for the 
beautiful and thorough way in which the students were prepared for this special sacrament.  
 

What is the Sacrament of Reconciliation? 
When we teach students about reconciliation, the students learn that they can receive the 
forgiveness of Jesus and the strength he gives us through the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

(sometimes called the Sacrament of Penance). In the Sacrament, we express that we are sorry for 
any time that we have ‘missed the mark’ and we ask for God’s forgiveness.  Our coming back to 

God is called repentance. Through the priest, we meet Jesus who wants to forgive us and help us 
to make things right again with God and other people.  Knowing we have been forgiven by God 

brings us a feeling of peace and encouragement to try to live again as children of God. 
 

Congratulations to our 2022 Reconciliation candidates, Niya, Layla, Leandro, Melissa, Alfie, 
Deacon, Ethan, Lucas, Celestino, Amalia, Lexie, Celeste and Sofia 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

CELEBRATION OF THE SACRAMENT OF RECONCILATION  



 

  

 

MATHEMATICS - YEAR 3 

 

In our Year 3 maths lessons we have been learning about place value. We have been investigating 
what makes a number odd or even, and learning more about reading, writing and ordering four digit 
numbers and where to place these numbers on a blank number line. 
We have also been learning about renaming numbers, using lots of concrete materials such as MAB 
blocks to support our learning.  
A great game we have played at school and as part of our home learning is a mental computation 
activity called ‘Salute You’. Here’s how you play. 
Choose a strategy, Eg: tens facts, doubles, add 10 or add 9. 

 Player 1 without looking puts a card up to their forehead (like saluting someone). 
 Player 2 using the chosen strategy, says the answer Eg: If the strategy is tens facts, player 2 

says “6” 
 Player 1 says “My card must be 4”. If correct player 1 gets a counter. 
 The game continues with player 2 aluting player 1 with a card.  
 The first player to receive 10 counters is the winner. 

N.B: This game can be made harder using 0 - 100, or even 1000! Please have a try of this game at 
home. 
 
The Year Three students have also been learning about shape, furthering our understanding of the 
features of 2D and 3D shapes and learning their names. We have been making some models of various 
shapes and describing their key features. 
We really enjoy our maths sessions, here are some photos of us in action. 
 



 

 
 

  

 

YEAR 5 - MENTAL COMPUTATION  
 

CALENDAR EVENTS   

       

TERM ONE 
 

 
Wednesday 3oth March to 1st April  Years 5/6 School Camp 
 
Monday 4th April   Parent Teacher Interviews – Students dismissed at 1pm 
 
Friday 8th April    Term One Ends – Students dismissed at 3.30pm 
 
Monday 25th April   ANZAC Day Public Holiday 
 
 
 

TERM TWO 
 

Tuesday 26th April   Term Two Commences 

 
Thursday 5th May   Mary Glowrey Feast Day 
     Mother’s Day Picnic 5pm-7pm 
 
Tuesday 10th May   NAPLAN commences 
 
Saturday 21st May    First Holy Communion for Glowrey Students 2pm 
 
Tuesday 14th June   School Closure Day 
 
Friday 24th June    Term Two Ends – Students dismissed at 3.30pm 
 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

   
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



  



   



  



 

 

 
 

 

 

  

 

INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY  

Students throughout the whole school have been involved in Safer 

Internet Day. Students have been learning about how to be safe online. 

Here are some photos of students taking part in the day.  

 



 

 

  



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians,  

As reminder to all Parents who would be interested in 

joining the Glowrey Parents and Friends Association, we 

welcome you to contact Mrs Enza Nanov President of our 

Parents and Friends Association, to discuss.  

glowreyparentsfriends@gmail.com   

or  

School Office - 8579 6505 
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